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March 11, 2020 
 
To Whom It May Concern: 
 
It's my great pleasure to provide a recommendation for Andrea Lloyd. I was her mentor and 
supervisor when she interned at NASA Langley Research Center in the spring and summer of 
2019. 
 
During her time at NASA, Ms. Lloyd assisted in our coverage of the 50th anniversary of the 
Apollo 11 mission and first moon landing. Her efforts greatly expanded the amount of 
assistance we were able to provide to the media and our community partners, ensuring this 
major American milestone was properly celebrated. Specifically, Ms. Lloyd created an Apollo 11 
fact sheet that included links to hundreds of photos, video clips, facts, and other resources. 
Having this information in one location meant NASA Langley’s public affairs office was able to 
provide footage, photos and information that ended up in documentaries, news reports, and in 
museums and schools throughout the world. 
 
Apart from her work on Apollo, Ms. Lloyd also wrote excellent stories, produced videos, and 
assisted in all areas of a busy public affairs office. When she completed one project, she asked 
me and her teammates what she could do next. I quickly forgot she was an intern, as she 
assimilated as a full-fledged member of the staff nearly from day one.  She is hard-working, 
enthusiastic, and a true team player. I can honestly say I’ve never met anyone more passionate 
about science communications than Andrea Lloyd. 
 
I wholeheartedly recommend Ms. Lloyd for any position or opportunity in the communications, 
marketing, or public affairs arena. You will be impressed with the results. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
April Phillips 
 
 


